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Newsletter -  Issue #76.8 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 23rd June – Friday 27th June 2025 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Work Experience 

This week all our Year 10 students had 

work experience. To provide this 

opportunity takes an enormous 

commitment from our staff, families and 

local employers. I would like to thank 

everyone who helped our Year 10 

students have such a positive and reflective experience. 

Speaking to them, the experience has clearly helped them 

consider what they may (or may not) wish to pursue as a 

career. 

 

Enrichment Afternoons 

On Tuesday and Wednesday our Year 7 and 8 students 

had the opportunity to try out a whole series of exciting 

experiences from building earthquake proof structures, to 

stage make up and orienteering. As I toured, students 

loved telling me about the activities and thanks to all staff 

who offered something different. 

 

Year 13 Prom 

On Tuesday we had the pleasure of greeting our Year 13 

students and their guests as they arrived at the Prom. As 

they discussed their summer and future plans, we were 

very much reminded of the fantastic young adults they 

have developed into. We wish them all the best for the 

future. 

 

Year 12 Taster Days 

On Thursday and Friday we had the pleasure of welcoming 

our potential new Sixth Form students to FPSS. Whether a 

previous FPSS student or one from another school, I hope 

that you enjoyed the days with us. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS ALL EVENTS 

TERM 6 EVENTS - WEEK 1 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2025-26 

TUE 1 & WED 2 
JULY  

Year 6 Taster Days  

WED 2  
JULY  

Performing Arts Summer Showcase  

 
WED 2 - FRI 4 
THUR 3 - FRI 4 

JULY  

- Silver DofE Assessment 

- Bronze DofE Assessment 
 

WED 2 - FRI 11 
JULY  

Year 10 trip to Greece  

THU 3 
JULY  

Art Show 4.30 - 7pm 

TUE 8 
JULY  

Year 5 Open Morning (2)  

THU 10 
JULY  

Sports Awards 
6.30-

7.30pm 

FRI 11 
JULY  

‘It’s a Knockout’ & Non-Uniform Day  

SAT 12 
JULY  

PTFA Pre-Loved Uniform Sale 11am-1pm 

SUN 13 - WED 16 
JULY  

Year 12 Geography trip to Nettlecombe  

FRI 18 
JULY  

Last Day of Term 6 
Finish 

12.30pm 

WED 3 
SEPT  

Start of Term 1 for Year 7 and 12  

THU 4 
SEPT  

Start of Term 1 for Years 8, 9, 10, 11 & 13  

Welcoming Our New Year 7s 

We continue to welcome new students next week when 

our September Year 7 students will join us for a couple 

of days. We look forward to welcoming you to FPSS. 

 

Take care,   

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD)   

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://www.instagram.com/furze_platt_senior_school/
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
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This year, on Friday 11th July, we are bringing a version 

of an old favourite TV programme to Furze Platt – It’s a 

Knockout! The ‘We’re a Knockout’ company will 

transform our lower field into an inflatable arena full of 

obstacles, games, contests, puzzles and stalls.  

Teams of students can participate; please see Parentmail 

for full details and how to enter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition to the It’s a Knockout fundraising activity, we 

will be operating a non-uniform (mufti) day on the 11th 

July, for which we would ask for students wearing non-

uniform to make a £2 donation wherever possible. Those 

participating in our ‘It’s a Knockout’ activity do not need to 

pay this unless they would like to. 

Payments for both events should be made via Parentmail 

- Payments - Shop. 

 

While students will be wearing their own clothes, please 

be aware that we do expect them to dress appropriately. 

There should be no offensive slogans, crop tops, 

onesies, costumes, backless/halter-neck tops or camisole 

style tops. Skirts/shorts should be of a suitable length to 

the knee and shoes or trainers (not flip-flops or open 

back sandals) should be suitable for a day at school. We 

request no fashion or cultural headwear should be worn, 

only religious head coverings as per our usual uniform 

policy.  

For more information please see Parentmail. 

 

YEAR 7 REPORTS  

 

The above reports have now been issued and are 

available online as usual via Go 4 Schools.   

The service is available either by going directly to 

Go 4 Schools www.go4schools.com and selecting 

Parents or by clicking the link below which takes 

you to our website and includes our latest Guidance 

to Grading document. 

 

 

 

DONATE HERE  

NON-UNIFORM (MUFTI) DAY  

AND 

‘IT’S A KNOCKOUT’ FUNDRAISING EVENTS IN 

AID OF THAMES HOSPICE CHARITY 

FRIDAY 11TH JULY 

 

CLICK HERE FOR GUIDANCE TO GRADING 

YEAR 9 GCSE OPTIONS 

 

Year 9 students have today been 

emailed confirmation of the 

GCSE option subjects they have 

been allocated. The email has 

been sent to students’ school 

email addresses.  

They do not need to respond to confirm the options 

are correct, but please do get in contact if you notice 

any errors. 

I wish your child the best of luck with their future 

GCSE studies. 

Miss L Stirling, GCSE Options Lead 

 

STUDYBUGS - NEW ATTENDANCE APP 

 

Please see below for details regarding a new 

Attendance App for all students. 

Absences and medical appointments up until 

September can be reported on either Studybugs or 

Class Charts (our current system) but we would 

very much appreciate your assistance in 

registering for Studybugs ahead of September, so 

that any potential issues can be quickly resolved. 

Thank you for your continued support.. 

Ms L Lewis, Deputy Headteacher and Attendance 

Lead 

STUDYBUG - LETTER FOR PARENTS AND CARERS 

STUDYBUG - USER GUIDE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.justgiving.com/page/fpss-thames-hospice
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Studybugs parent letter 1.pdf
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Studybug Guides 1.pdf
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YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 

On Monday, Tuesday and 

Wednesday our Year 10 students 

experienced the world of work; from 

working in various schools, to 

worldwide cancer research, 

electricians, plumbing, golf clubs 

and theatres. Our students have had 

a diverse range of experiences in 

these 3 days. 

We have been thrilled with the 

feedback from employers about our 

students – parents of Year 10 you 

can view this on Unifrog, if the 

employer has uploaded it. 

 

Below is a handful of responses from our young 

people about their time.  

 

Year 9  we look forward to seeing where you go next 

year! 

 

Miss L Stirling 

Work Experience Co-Ordinator 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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WELCOME TO OUR UPCOMING YEAR 12 
STUDENTS! 

 

It has been wonderful to welcome our new cohort for their 

Sixth Form Transition Days at Furze Platt Senior School, it 

was great to see so many enthusiastic faces exploring their 

next steps. We’re excited for what their future holds!  

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 8 CAREERS EDUCATION 

As part of Year 8’s Careers Education students have 

been fortunate to have teachers from Furze Platt in 

their PSHE lesson to discuss previous jobs/careers. A 

key aspect of Careers Education is the understanding 

of employability skills and how they can be transferred 

to different career settings. We hope this opportunity 

has developed their understanding of workplaces, and 

the skills they are developing at school in lessons, and 

in future work experiences. This follows on from a 

session in Year 7 when Support Staff came in to 

discuss their role at school, looking at Furze Platt as a 

workplace. 

Thank you to the staff who gave up their time to deliver 

these sessions to our Year 8s. 

Miss L Stirling 

Work Experience Co-Ordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

ACCENT CATERING  

 

Thank you to Accent Catering for their talk on Physical 

Wellbeing; including nutrition and exercise.  

This fits with Year 7 students’ current PSHE topic that 

looks at the importance of exercise, mental wellbeing, 

nutrition and sugar.  

This is part of Health Education and our students' 

personal development.  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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Another week of wonderful trips out for many students! 

From some of our Year 7 students at the museum… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

..to a night at the 

theatre for a group of 

Year 8s to watch 

Horrible Histories: 

Awful Egyptians at the 

Wycombe Swan. 

It was a wonderful 

event with singing, 

dancing, learning new 

things about the 

Egyptians and even 3D 

glasses! 

FOR DETAILS ON THE GREECE TRIP PLEASE CLICK HERE 

FOR DETAILS ON THE WALES TRIP PLEASE CLICK HERE 

RESIDENTIAL TRIPS FOR STUDENTS 

IN CURRENT YEAR 7 AND YEAR 9 

Applications are now open for our 2026 residential trips! 

 

YEAR 7 - WALES 

All Year 7 families are now able to make deposits via 

Parentmail for the St Davids, Wales trip.  

Wales: deadline for deposits is Friday 11
th

 July. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 9 - GREECE 

 

All Year 9 families are able to begin the application 

process for the turtle conservation project to Kefalonia, 

Greece. 

Initial student and parent applications must be in by 

9am Tuesday 1
st

 July. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions on either of these trips,, please 
contact Mr Randall, Outdoor Education and Enrichment 
Leader at david.randall@furzeplatt.net 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Greece+2026&pid=786
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Wales+2026&pid=785
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REMINDER: FPSTEM Spark Science Fair! 

Get ready for an evening of innovation, creativity, and 

discovery! 

When? Monday 7 July 

Time? 5:30 PM 

Where? The Theatre 

Fresh from our exhilarating trip to the Big Bang 

Science Fair, we’re buzzing with ideas and can’t wait 

to showcase the brilliance of our budding scientists and 

engineers. Expect exciting projects, hands-on 

experiments, and plenty of WOW moments! 

A huge thank you to our amazing PTFA - their 

generous funding has made this event possible. Your 

support helps spark curiosity and fuels 

future.innovators! 

YEAR 11 PROM 

What a fantastic night we had last Thursday at our 

Year 11 Prom, held at the stunning location of Windsor 

Racecourse. These really are such brilliant events and 

our students are so lucky to have these fantastic 

opportunities as they leave Year 11. 

Parents and carers of pupils in Year 11 have been 

sent details of how to purchase photos from the event. 

Photos courtesy of Stone Photos 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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SPORTS DAY 

MONDAY 30
TH

 JUNE 

    

 We are pleased to announce that this year’s Sports 

Day is scheduled for Monday 30
th

 June  (weather 

depending). 

 

To accommodate the event, the shape of the school 

day will change and will result in the school finishing 

at 3pm. 

 Please also find below some other key information: 

 * Pupils may all wear PE kit but this must be the 

correct school PE kit (image attached for reference, 

plain navy skort or shorts are also acceptable); those 

not in school PE kit should be in full school uniform. 

Leggings and grey joggers are not permitted. 

 

* Pupils may opt to wear a T-Shirt in their House colour. 

There should be no offensive slogans or logos on such 

items. 

  

 

* Water points and toilets will be available during the 

event. 

Unfortunately, we are unable to invite parents to join us 

for this event but we look forward to a fantastic day of 

sport for our students. 

The weather is looking to be very hot so please 

remind students to bring sunhats, suncream, 

snacks and plenty of water. 

Around school our students have enjoyed a range of 

fitness activities; this week we highlight our Fitness 

Club students who have been working on their mind 

muscle connection, and a collaborative morning in PE 

as students refine their relay technique!  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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Last Friday, 21 of our LAMDA students performed 

one of their examination pieces to family and friends 

in preparation for their LAMDA examination which 

has taken place today! Although it was an incredibly 

hot evening, audience did not notice as the pieces 

were captivating! There were a range of pieces from 

Frankenstein to Ernie's Incredible Illucinations to 

Midsummer Night's Dream. Jane Trainer, our LAMDA 

teacher, has worked incredibly hard with the students 

to prepare them for their examination but also to 

develop their performance skills and knowledge 

overall. It was a fantastic evening, which again just 

made me so proud to teach the talent we have here 

at Furze Platt.  

 

Well done and good luck to the following students 

with their examinations: 

Thomas McDonald, Grace Walker,  Lola Flowers, 

Alfie Rivers, Evie Williams, Thea Winrow-Davies, 

Owen Latimer, Valeria Tarasov, Harry Taylor, Albie 

Cozens, Teddy Whitehead, Maddie Bristow, Daniya 

Hmeid , Alice Streek-Parsons, Freya Stevenson, 

Arshia Choudhury Abigail Downes,  Harry Holdway, 

Denis Senyurek, George Kemp, Archie Craythorne 

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMING ARTS SUMMER SHOWCASE           

WEDNESDAY 2ND JULY 7-8PM                                       

This years’ Performing Arts Summer Showcase will be an 

evening featuring a range of performances from over 60 

students. 

Some work has been produced as part of their drama and 

music lessons and others in extra-curricular clubs in drama, 

music and dance.  

The whole evening will be run by Technical Theatre Club who 

will be the lighting, set and costume designers plus Front of 

House and Stage Managers. 

Tickets are free but seats should be booked via the link below: 

BOOK SUMMER SHOWCASE TICKETS  

LAMDA 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/furzeplatttheatre
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Year 7 and 8 students had a fantastic time this week 

in their Enrichment afternoons, where they could 

choose from a fabulous array of activities. 

 

From Bake Off to Earthquake Engineering to Fitness 

and Reaction Challenges and Orienteering, and via 

enormous amounts of creativity with comic books, 

clay, stage make-up, paper flowers and anime with 

Lego (courtesy of the Creative Brick Company) 

https://thecreativebrickcompany.co.uk/ 

 

Plus nods to CSI Murder. Hogwarts Science and our 

own ‘The Apprentice - FPSS style, with semaphore, 

codebreaking, competitions, Chinese culture and the 

Ancient World to name but a few, there truly was 

something there for everyone! 

FREE WEBINAR 

TUESDAY 1st JULY, 6-7PM 

Next week, Elevate Education are holding a free webi-

nar for parents and carers: 

* 'How to Get (and Keep) Your Child Motivated' on 

Tuesday 1st July, 6-7pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To access this, please follow the link below. 

 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER FOR FREE WEBINAR 

TERM 6 CLUBS  

Parents and carers of students in all year groups should 

have received invitations to book clubs for their son/

daughter this term. The email was headed Furze Platt 

Senior the clubs your son or daughter would like to at-

tend.   

We do encourage them to try as many as they are inter-

ested in – with nearly 50 clubs and academic clinics we 

are sure they will find a number of activities they really 

enjoy! 

A list of clubs is updated every Friday afternoon on our 

website here:  

CLUBS LIST FOR TERM 6 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://thecreativebrickcompany.co.uk/
https://go.elevateeducation.com/ukparentwebinar
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Clubs+and+Academic+Support+Clinics+Schedule+2022%2D23&pid=504
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WATER SAFETY 

With the warm weather now upon us, many families 

will be seeking to spend time outdoors and possibly 

travel to locations throughout the county and beyond 

that have open water, including lakes, rivers, canals, 

or even coastal waters - but unfortunately, higher heat 

means higher risk!  

 

Latest research tells us that the risk of accidental 

drowning is five times higher when the air 

temperature is 25 degrees or higher, and every year 

we see a tragic spike in drownings during the hot 

weather. near and/or on the water. 

 

Please see the water safety poster on page 12. 

All voices welcome. Under 18 musical theatre lovers 

welcome accompanied by a guardian 

 ️ Click here to book your tickets 

Looking for a Summer Holiday Camp? 

We’re excited to announce that JK Musicals has cho-

sen FPSS as the venue for their Musical Theatre Camp 

this summer! 

Ancient Greece: The Musical — an original production 

by JK Musicals — promises a fun-filled week of singing, 

acting, and dancing. It’s the perfect way to keep your 

children entertained and inspired. 

Dates: 18th–22nd August 

Time: 9am – 4pm daily 

Final Performance: Friday at 6pm in the FPSS Theatre 

(for family and friends!) 

Spaces are limited — don’t miss out on this theatrical 

summer adventure! 

To book a space, visit: https://www.jkmusicals.co.uk/
upcoming-camps 
 

Maidenhead at the 

Musicals: A Les 

Mis Singing 

Experience! 

Sunday 29th June 

2025, 14.00 - 17.00 

FURZE PLATT STUDENT IN                                  

WORLD DANCE COMPETITION 

A special ‘good luck’ to Jude Sanders (Year 10), who 

will be representing England in the Dance World Cup 

next month in Spain! 

Photograph courtesy of the Maidenhead Advertiser  

Jude has been brilliant in all our musical shows and we 

wish him all the best! 

You can read more here:  

CLICK HERE TO READ  

MAIDENHEAD ADVERTISER ARTICLE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/crowdchoir/1656916
https://www.jkmusicals.co.uk/upcoming-camps
https://www.jkmusicals.co.uk/upcoming-camps
https://www.maidenhead-advertiser.co.uk/news/arts/201922/maidenhead-boy-15-never-thought-dance-would-lead-to-international-stage-as-he-readies-to-represent-england-at-world-cup.html
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PTFA PRE-LOVED UNFORM & REVISION GUIDES 
SALE 

SATURDAY 12TH JULY 11AM - 1PM IN MUSIC 

 

We’re gearing up for our annual Uniform Sale which 

this year includes revision guides and takes place on 

from 11am-1pm on Saturday 12th July in the Music 

Block. 

Come along and pick up a bargain! 

Your PTFA Team 

PLEASE BRING WATER TO SCHOOL 

Please encourage your child to bring a refillable 

water bottle to school each day. 

 

Staying hydrated is important for your child's health and 

well-being.  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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